
PSYCHIC GETS IT RIGHT

KATHY
Hello, I’m Kathy Ribiani, and I 
have a gift. A rare and precious 
gift to connect with people who 
have no physical presence in This 
World.

Let’s get started, shall we. So I’m 
sensing a man. A man whose name 
begins with the letter D -

WOMAN
D?! Did you say D? As in David? As 
in MY David?

KATHY
Yes. Great. So I sense that David 
is your husband-father-brother -

WOMAN
Husband! Yes! David was my husband.

KATHY
Good. Good. And I’m sensing a 
color. It’s blue? Like a greeny 
blue, like a green -

WOMAN
Blue? Did you say blue?

KATHY
Yes, blue. Blue. 

WOMAN
How could you know that?

KATHY
Ah, well, that’s the gift. It moves 
in mysterious ways - so this blue, 
is a very close link you have with 
David. 

WOMAN
Jeeze. 

KATHY
It’s not a happy thing -?

WOMAN
Oh my god!



KATHY
It isn’t?

WOMAN
No!

KATHY
Huh. Ok. 
Well, David says that he knows 
about the blue. 

WOMAN
What? He knows?

KATHY
He, uh, wow. OK. 
He uh says he knows what you did 
and he’s not happy -

WOMAN
How can you know that?

KATHY
It’s - um, I just Know - um, that 
you picked up the blue, and poured 
blue and - 

WOMAN
Oh my God!

KATHY
Oh my God! 

WOMAN
How could you know this?

KATHY
Um. I don’t - um - there’s a 
kitchen, and a plate, no a bowl -

WOMAN
No! Stop! Stop!

KATHY
So, hold on a sec, I’m getting this 
right? Let me just - I’m really 
channeling -? The bowl is filled 
with Pork Chili -Oh my god!

WOMAN
Oh my God!
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KATHY
And you pour the blue - bleach - 
into the chili - Christ, in all my 
days this has never happened to me 
before -

WOMAN
It’s lies, all lies, all of it!

KATHY
The Burning! The Searing, terrible 
burning! 
Oh God, I knew it! My Momma was 
right! You meddle in the occult for 
long enough and something’s bound 
to come through one day! 

WOMAN
David! Leave me alone you bastard!

KATHY
“Why did you do it, Susan? Was the 
Life Insurance Really Worth it?” 
Oh God, Am I a witch? Oh my god!

WOMAN
Oh God! Oh God!

She tries to run away, past Kathy. 

Kathy grabs her and strangles her. 

KATHY
“My Chili! My favorite Chili! I 
wish I’d strangled you that time in 
Little Rock when I had the chance! 
AGGGHHHHHHHUGH!” 

Her body falls to the floor. Kathy stands up. Herself again.

KATHY (CONT’D)
Oh god. Oh God. Ok. Right. Breathe. 
Ok. Ok. Oh GOD! I shoulda been a 
teacher if only I’da stayed in 
school. 

She starts to weep as we CUT AWAY. 
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